Minutes of Bay Breeze Point BOD Meeting on May 17, 2010

   Bank of the Commonwealth, 1901 East Ocean View Avenue, Norfolk, VA.

 

 

   I. May meeting called to order at 6:10 PM by President Vern Aunchman.  Quorum established with 5 of 5 Directors present.  (Aunchman/Casey/Till/Baker/Closson)

 

  II. HOA Forum:  The Board would like to thank the community members of the Fence Study Group for their attendance at this meeting--Fred Scuilli, Fran Scott, Steve Woll, John Bergman, Jim Casey, and Jerry Baker.

 

 III. The April minutes were approved as written. (Baker, Till-second, passed)

 

 IV. Management Report:  The problems with bees nesting in some of the vacant lots are being studied.  The discussion of planting trees on Pleasant Avenue has been tabled until next month.  More research on this suggestion needs to be done.

 

  V. President's Report:  Aunchman will comment as the meeting progresses.

 

  VI. Treasurer's Report:  None presented. Refer to the review from TPS.

 

 VII. ARB Report:  A discussion of Exterior Alteration Applications and Guidelines has been tabled until the next meeting.

 

VIII. Old Business:  None

 

 IX. New Business: The next meetings will be June 21 and July 19.  There was an e-mail vote by the BOD to extend the web site for three additional years for $188.73.

 

  X. At 6:30 PM the BOD adjourned to Executive Session for a review of the work of the Fence Study Group.

 

 XI. The BOD returned to regular session at 7:45, and a motion to adjourn was passed at 7:55 PM. (Casey, Till-second)

 

Jan Closson, Secretary 

 
